OTHER FINE EXHIBITS ON VIEW AT THE ANNUAL 

WHITE MOUNTAIN GARDEN CLUB’S FLOWER SHOW, left to right: top row, first prize in Class 1, “Duet,” was the entry of Mrs. Eugene Foss of Sugar Hill; Class 3, “The Beat Goes Up,” entry by Mrs. Harry Gregg of Sugar Hill; another Class 3 entry by Mrs. John Ames of Boston and The Mittersill, Franconia.  Bottom row, Mrs. Tracy Voorhees of Sugar Hill with her entry in Class 4, “Modern Musical Impressions”; winning entry in Class 5, Men’s Class, by John Tilton of Sugar Hill depicting the song, “What Shall We Do With a Drunken Sailor?”; entry in Class 8, “Romantic Musical Memories,” by Mrs. Burke Wilford of Whitefield on the song, “Yes, We Have No Bananas.”  (Photos by John MacIver – The Image Maker.)

Musical Themes Stressed In Outstanding 

Flower Show

     The White Mountain Garden Club’s Standard Flower Show, “Serenade to Flowers,” was held on Wednesday, Aug. 10 at Century Hall, Whitefield.

     Termed “a great success” by the more than 300 people who admired the various exhibits and the stage, the outstanding show stressed musical themes in a tribute to the Garden Club’s founder, Mrs. Rose Fay Thomas, and the New Hampshire Festival of the Arts at Waumbek Village, Jefferson.

     Winners of the Blue Awards in the Artistic Division were as follows:  Class 1, “Duet,” by Mrs. Eugene Foss, Sugar Hill

     Class 2, “Picnic at Waumbek” by Miss Mary Davidson, Littleton

     Class 3, “The Beat Goes Up” by Mrs. Ernst Glaessel, Sugar Hill

     Class 4 ,”Modern Musical Impressions” by Mrs. Bayard Mallery, Sugar Hill

     Class 5, “Men’s Class” by John Tilton, Sugar Hill

     Class 6, “Dinner Before Symphony” by Mrs. Joseph Connors, Sugar Hill, whose table setting and arrangement also won the Tri-Color Award, the Best in Show.

     Class 7, “Jazz Song Titles” by Mrs. Ernest Neal, Whitefield, won the Red Award.

     Class 8, “Romantic Musical Memories” by Mrs. Burke Wilford, Whitefield.

     The judges in this division were Mrs. Matthew Hall and Mrs. Channing Rudd of Grafton, Vt., and Mrs. Stephen Sechrist of York, Pa., all accredited by the National Council of State Garden Clubs.

     The Horticulture Division, judged by David Cornelius and George Picard of Littleton, contained excellent specimens of flowers, fruits and vegetables.  Blue Awards for flowers were won by the following: Mrs. Warren Ward, Whitefield; Mrs. Joseph Connors, Sugar Hill; Mrs. Edward Morehouse, Littleton; Mrs. Henry Kistner, Sugar Hill; Mrs. Hans Hoffmann, Littleton; Mrs. Tracy Voorhees, Sugar Hill; Mrs. Paul Valar, Franconia; Mrs. Traver Smith, Lyman; and the White Mountain School/St. Mary’s in the Mountains.  Mrs. Hans Hoffmann of Littleton won the Tri-Color Award for her pink call lilies.

     Blue Award winners for vegetables and fruit were: Mrs. K. Kenyon, Whitefield; Mrs. Traver Smith, Lyman; Mrs. Joseph Logsdon, Littleton; Mrs. Edwin Stephenson, Franconia; William Patterson, Littleton; Mrs. Paul McGoldrick, Littleton; and Mrs. Walter Bradley, Whitefield.

     Outstanding houseplants were a clerodendrum raised by Mrs. Sturtevant Hobbs of Sugar Hill, a huge Boston Fern exhibited by Mrs. E. W. Morehouse, an orange tree exhibited by Mrs. Traver Smith of Lyman, and a beautiful Tuberous Begonia, a product of the Mountain View House gardens.

     Scribes for the Flower Show were Mrs. Winton Eastman, Mrs. Stanley Niebruegge, Mrs. Mitchell Vincent and Mrs. Harry Carter.

     Mrs. Nancy Stevenson of Boxford, Mass., judge of the Junior Division, said that the young exhibitors showed great ingenuity in portraying nursery rhymes and songs.  Winner in the xis-to-10 age group was Sara Hartmann.  The winners in the 11-to-14 age group were Lauren MacMullen, Julie Niebruegge and Sam Stephenson.  All entrants in the two-to-five age group won Blue Awards.

     The stage, planned by Mr. And Mrs. John Tilton and Mrs. Sidney Perlo of Sugar Hill, ably assisted by Charles Weston of Franconia, was a garden setting with trellises, a fountain and shrubbery.  Three huge frogs, sitting on white iron chairs, “played” trumpet, trombone and saxophone – “A true serenade to flowers!”

     The chairman of the Conservation Exhibit, Mrs. Charles Weston of Franconia, showed a number of lovely prints of wildflowers, all to be found in this area and all on the State Conservation List.

     The door prizes, a needlepoint pillow and two dolls, were won by Don Freeman of Boston and Mrs. Edward Spalding of Whitefield.

     The sale of articles from “Echoes of the Past” was highly successful and together with ticket sales assured the White Mountain Garden Club’s continuing beautification of towns in this area.
     The chairman of the Flower Show, Mrs. E. W. Morehouse, thanked all members of the club for their untiring efforts in putting on the successful project, and expressed her appreciation to all who attended and thus showed their interest in the club’s activities.

